
                                              

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s been a very busy few weeks at Team Millfield! 

A huge well done to Mrs Hill and Miss Kilmartin and all the staff 
and students who gave up their time to ensure our annual 
Celebration of Music, held at the Winter Gardens, was a 
success. On the evening, we enjoyed watching children from 
across the Fylde Coast schools perform on stage; our wonderful 
a cappella group and superb dancers ended the show. It was a 

fabulous evening that hundreds of people in the audience thoroughly enjoyed. 
Well done to them all! 

Another massive well done goes to Aran Rawlinson, in Year 10, who was entered 
into a competition at BAE, which he attended with the science team. In the 
competition, that saw over 50 Lancashire schools participate, Aran won the 
Recycling Award for his 3D printer challenge project! 

What a commitment from our Year 10 sports leaders - they ran the events at the 
Year 5 and Year 6 Wyre and Fylde sport hall athletics final, and received some 
very well-deserved praise for being outstanding role models. 

Our World Book Day celebration was a great success: led by Dr Gorst, all 
teachers discussed their favourite books with students and pinned a summary to 
their classroom doors. In the library, Mrs Bleakley ran an exciting carnival event 
– with lots of prizes won.  

National Careers Week was also a massive success. In lessons, teachers discussed 
what careers their subject areas could lead to; they discussed local labour 
markets and pay. We also held a careers convention in the sports hall (attended 
by local employers, colleges and universities), which every student, in Years 7 to 
11, had the opportunity to visit. Lots of students discussed how they learned a 
lot from the event but were also given some very useful careers tips and 
inspiration.  

During the same week,  we celebrated International Women’s Day and Miss 
Gower took a team of Year 11 students to the annual event held at Blackpool 
Sixth Form. Students from across the Fylde Coast got to meet inspirational 
women and take part in an array of workshops.  

Follow us on Twitter, the only whole-school media we use, where we celebrate 
our students and you will find reminders of upcoming events; you can follow us 
at @millfieldhighsc.  

Best wishes 

 

Nicola Regan 

Headteacher 

Belvedere Road, Thornton Cleveleys, FY5 5DG                                          Telephone 01253 865929  

E-mail admin@millfield.lancs.sch.uk  

Website: www.millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

Twitter page @millfieldhighsc 
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DATES FOR 
2022/2023 

March Mocks  - Yr11 
Core Subjects               

13-20th March 2023 

British Science Week 
20 - 24th March 2023 

Year 10 Work 
Experience                     

20-31st   March 2023 

World Poetry Day    
21st March 2023 

Year 7 Progress 
Evening                         

22nd March 2023 

Year 9                             
Options Evening                         
29thMarch 2023 

Options Taster Days 

30th / 31st March 

End of Spring term 
31st March 2023 

Summer term begins 
17th April 2023 

 



                                            

                                            

 

 

  

Home learning is something every child has had to go through     
during their schooling. It may have been preparing a presentation, 
drawing up a poster or completing a worksheet. This is one subject 
that guarantees vastly varying opinions. Some believe there should 
be none at all and others find a reasonable amount of it quite     
useful. Some think less should be set, some think more. So, what is 
the reason for such contrasting opinions? What is the significance of 
home learning?  Home learning is important as it allows students to 
develop and hone important skills, such as time management and 
discipline.  

These are skills that students will find invaluable in the near future –  
including  at higher education as well as their work career. It also 
acts as a way for the teacher, as well as the student themselves, to 
realise their current level along with their progress. Home learning 
also helps students to consolidate class work. Through this they can      
ensure full and clear understanding. Through completing their home 
learning students can gain several important life skills to make 
themselves more responsible.  

Home learning gives students the responsibility of completing the given task by a given time. This encourages 
them to become more independent and disciplined. This may involve planning out their after-school time 
and deciding to complete a home learning task in a given time limit. For example, the student may plan to 
spend 20 minutes on their maths homework, take a ten-minute break, and then spend 30 minutes on         
geography. This is something they will find fundamental during exams as well as in their future careers. 

Here at Millfield we celebrate excellence and home-learning is no exception:-  

Congratulations go to students in Mathematics - who have produced outstanding examples of home                 
learning, in which they have focused on solving problems involving direct proportion.    

 

Reminder  

In order to support your child with their home 
learning, please regularly log into Synergy  to 
monitor the tasks that have been set and remind 
your child to complete them. The home learning 
policy can be viewed on our school website; this 
explains how much home learning your child 
should be set each week and the types of tasks 
they could be set.  

Mr Wood 

Lead Practitioner of Teaching and Learning 
(Technology). 



                                            

                                            

 

 

  

It’s been another busy time for our Key Stage 4 students. Year 11 have now received their       

revision programme and should be working their way through the daily tasks. Many students 

have reported that they appreciate the structure that this gives to their revision. Students are 

currently sitting mock exams in the core subjects and as always they are impressing us with 

their resilience and desire to achieve well. 

Our Year 10 students have had an interesting array of experiences over the last two weeks. In 

addition to the careers day activities that all students took part in, year 10 have had an           

additional assembly in digital careers and  the police have also delivered a session on cyber 

crime. Students have been very well prepared for work experience and we hope they have an 

interesting and enjoyable time. 

Year 10 students are aware that we have begun the process of appointing a new senior student 

team. Please remember that the deadline for applications is 31st March. 

Miss Gower - Head of KS4 

This week the student council will be updating the Equality Statement. They will be discussing how equality is 

promoted at school and what they feel needs to be further developed.  

This is also happening alongside the promotion of the Positive Mental Health Project which will be 

launched after the Easter holidays. Various activities will be happening during this half term.  

The student council also have a meeting with a local charity group who are looking at developing Hawthorne 

Park. They have a meeting with their representatives, where they will visit the park and then discuss how it 

can be improved. The student council will also be hosting a charity event in school to raise funds for the park. 

The student council are firm believers in also developing our local community as well as the school. 

So far this half term the students have been working extremely hard to complete tasks and attend extra-

curricular clubs. This programme has had a massive effect on the attendance figures for extra-curricular  

activities.  In comparison to last year’s attendance figures they have nearly doubled. This is a massive        

improvement. 

The Millfield party day has been arranged for the 13th July:  the inflatables have been booked and other 

parts of the day are currently being organised.  More information will follow in the coming weeks.  

Students need to be reminded that the cut off point for the graduation and exceptional awards is the      

Friday before the May half term. No tasks, improvements to attendance or BFL will be included after this 

point.  



                                            

                                            

 

 

 

Here at Millfield, we strive to ensure that all our students achieve highly, and that challenge lies at the 

very heart of our curriculum.  Teaching staff work hard to ensure students remember more for longer by 

employing Teaching and Learning strategies such as Metacognition, Retrieval, Challenge, Scaffolding and 

Interleaving.  This half term the Teaching and Learning team have been focusing on: 

Clarity and Questioning 

Clarity in our instructions and clarity in our task delivery is vital to ensure teaching staff are challenging 

students and helping them achieve their potential.  We have looked at ensuring we are being clear on 

what students will be learning in lessons and how this fits in to the “bigger picture”, being clear on       

expectations and providing model answers where appropriate.   

Questioning is a key tool to assess a student’s understanding of a 

topic.  At Millfield we    

encourage teaching staff 

to use a wide variety of 

questioning techniques; 

Cold calling, random 

name generator, giving 

students “think time” 

before answering a 

question,  using level 2 

interpretation questions 

such as “how did this occur?” and “why did this occur?”. 

If you would like to find out more about clarity and questioning 

here at Millfield, please don’t hesitate to contact the teaching and 

learning team who will be happy to discuss this with you. 

Here are some of our numeracy leaders for 
maths. They have been chosen because they 
are really good at explaining and helping  
others. 
 
They have been designated the job of helping 
students with numeracy in all subjects.  



                                            

                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year, one of our Teaching and Learning priorities is to encourage 

all students to have a 'Growth Mindset'.   
 

A growth mindset is a belief that abilities are not fixed, and that knowledge 

and skill can be developed over time;  through effort and determination, capabilities can 

grow. 

 

To support this, we have two initiatives running this half term. Please encourage your child 

to participate in the form 'Growth Mindset' lanyard challenge.  All teachers have a positive 

phrase in their lanyard.   The form which collectively gathers the most phrases before half 

term will win a prize.  

Additionally, we are trying a new concept with Year 8 - the Growth Mindset journals.  

This requires all Year 8 students to spend two minutes at the end of each lesson asking 

themselves:  

    ‘What could I not do?’ 

    ‘What did I not understand?’ 

They then need to spend some time at home, independently addressing these gaps in their 

knowledge - this may be through strategies including using the internet for research or 

speaking to a family member. We would be grateful if all Year 8 parents and carers would 

discuss these journals with 

their child. If these journals 

are effective in encouraging 

our students to become 

more independent learners, 

then this is something we 

will look to roll out to the 

rest of the school from         

September.  

 

 



                                              

                                              

  

Millie Walsh   8 R3 CCR 
Cameron Carr  8 H4 TYE 
Holly Leece   8 R3 CCR 
Faith Smith-Wells 8 S3 PTY 
Sophie Shreve  8 R3 CCR 
Kean Goddard  8 S3 PTY 

HOT CHOCOLATE WITH THE HEADTEACHER 

All of the above students have been nominated by Mrs Hall 

for their excellent work in Maths 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Please email your worked solution to Mr Humphreys - b.humphreys@millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

mailto:b.humphreys@millfield.lancs.sch.uk


                                            

                                            

 

 

  

Wow! What a week! Last week was Millfield Careers 

Week. In lessons, as always, staff shared the bigger 

picture with students 

about what they were 

learning and how this will be used in the future. This 

enables students to have a better understanding of 

why they are learning the different 

topics and skills and see the links and applications 

for the knowledge and skills in the future.  

Careers week also coincided with the dropdown 
day on Wednesday where students developed skills in various   
career related activities such as CV writing and interview         
techniques. As part of the day, we also invited 
into school various education providers and 
employers from the local area for students to 
interact with and ask questions about their 
own future career paths at our Careers Fayre. 
I would like to thank all the employers and  
educational providers for giving up their time 
to take part in this fantastic event  



                                            

                                            

 

 

This fortnight’s ‘Library Books of the Week’ are ‘Orion Lost by Alastair Chisholm , 

and ‘Am I Made of Stardust?’ by Dr Maggie Aderin-Pocock 

Week A's Library Book of the Week is  

‘Orion Lost’ 

After a catastrophic Unknown Event 

leaves the colony ship Orion stranded 

deep in space, it's up to 13-year-old Beth 

and her friends to navigate through 

treacherous and uncharted territory and 

reach safety.  

But a heavily damaged ship, a mysterious 

alien species, space pirates, and an Artificial 

Intelligence which Beth suspects may be 

lying to her mean that getting home has 

never been so difficult. 

 

Hugely gripping, with 

incredible twists and a 

fast-paced, action-

packed story, this is an 

unputdownable       

science fiction          

adventure – perfect 

for fans of Mortal    

Engines and Star Wars.  

 

Week B's Library Book of the Week is  

‘Am I Made of Stardust?’ 

This is  a collection of thrilling infor-
mation for aspiring as-
tronauts. Our Y7 stu-
dents were lucky 
enough to take part in 
a virtual author visit 
with Dr. Maggie, last 
week. 

What would happen if I 

fell inside a black hole? Would I get a 

phone signal in space? From whether 

there are rainbows on other planets to 

what dinner tastes like on the Internation-

al Space Station, this book is packed full 

of fabulous facts, mind-blowing insights 

and engaging explanations from the re-

nowned space scientist. 

Written in Dr Maggie's fun, accessible 
style, and featuring out-of-this-world    
illustrations throughout, it's guaranteed to 
bring the wonders of space and science 
to life for young readers.  



                                            

                                            

 

 

All 

Jake Eastwood  7 B2 DSS 
Lotus Diep   7 B1 LMQ 
Holly Hulse   7 S2 JPT 
Kourtney Anderson 7 B2 DSS 
Darcey Hart   7 B1 LMQ 
Emmanouela Sitzani 7 H1 CPN 

HOT CHOCOLATE WITH THE HEADTEACHER 

All of the above students have been nominated by Miss Latham 

for their excellent work in Science 

Attendance continues to be excellent!  

We are currently 2.5% above the national average. 

Students who have excellent attendance from now 

until July will be invited to participate in our    

amazing activities day.   

More information to follow. 

With more 

students 

coming to 

school on 

bikes now 

spring is 

here, please 

remember  

BIKE SAFETY 



                                            

                                            

 

 

It is that time of year when we celebrate Easter with chocolate eggs, Easter bonnets, and egg 

painting competitions. Have you ever noticed, however, how much single use plastic there is 

at this time of the year?  

So, what can we do to reduce plastic waste this Easter?  

It can be tempting to buy plastic or polystyrene eggs, but they will often end up in land fill 

eventually, even if we do keep them for sentimental reasons for a few years. Try to avoid buy-

ing these and use real eggs instead. There are lots of websites with instructions on how to do 

this whilst avoiding any nasty smells or broken eggshells. You can use these for an egg 

hunting competition instead of plastic ones, but we use the small, foil 

wrapped chocolate eggs that come in cardboard boxes, and my children 

hunt for these.  

Easter bonnets are another popular craft at this time of 

year. We try to avoid buying the usual decorations in the 

shops, and instead use natural materials, such as dried 

flowers and wool, to make our creations.  

Why not get extra creative this year with chocolate too. There are lots of moulds you can buy 

to make your own chocolate egg, and you can decorate them and fill them with anything you 

choose. It makes the chocolate much more personal and would be a lovely gift. You can also 

use moulds to create your own chocolate lollies and small treats, instead of buying the plastic 

wrapped ones. If you do buy your chocolate eggs, have a look and see if there is any plastic 

packaging involved. Chocolate companies are getting better, but some still rely on the plastic 

insert to place their egg in.  

The last thing you can do will save you money whilst also reducing plastic. When out shop-

ping, try not to be too tempted to buy Easter decorations that come wrapped in, or are made 

of, plastic. Do you really need that plastic, inflatable bunny? Or the plastic egg tree? Or those 

foam eggs that, let’s be honest, won’t last long enough to be used 

next year. There are lots of wooden and paper crafts you can buy 

these days, so why not make your own decorations this year, and 

have some family fun at the same time.  

How to make a chocolate Easter egg | Jamie Oliver  

https://www.jamieoliver.com/features/how-to-make-a-chocolate-egg/


                                            

                                            

 

 

For the safety of all of our students 

at the start and the end of the 

day can I remind parents who are  

dropping off and picking up by 

car not to drive too quickly down 

Belvedere Road and to be     

courteous of other road users 

when parking. Many thanks for your 

understanding and support.  

TERM 

DATES 

Attendance continues to be excellent!  

We are currently 2.5% above the national average. 

Close Friday 31st March 2023 

Open Monday 17th April 2023 

Close Friday 28th April 2023 

Open Tuesday 2nd May 2023 

Close Friday 5th May 2023 

Open Tuesday 9th May 2023 

Close Friday 26th May 2023 

Open Monday 5th June 2023 

Close Wednesday 19th July 2023 

Follow us on twitter @Millfieldhighsc  

Students who have excellent attendance from now until July will be invited to participate in our amazing activities day.   

More information to follow. 



                                            

                                            

 

 


